Executive Council Meeting

12/11/08

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Crisanne Werner, Judy Saling, Deanna Smith, Susan Degen,  Ryan West, Donna Fossum, Jennifer Knight, Kevin Multop, Leslie Limper, Richard Heath, Stacie Englund, Anny Hawkins, Melinda Dunnick, Anna Manley, Katy Wilson
CALL TO ORDER:

Crisanne opened the meeting at 9:40am and did introductions and provided housekeeping information about refreshments and rest room facilities. She requested that we eat lunch in the meeting room to save time. A card was passed around for signatures to thank Kathy Campbell for the hospitality furnished by Chemeketa as the host location of our meetings during the last year.
Several participants gave their impressions of the FSA conference in Las Vegas. There was a discussion of it being very crowded and difficult to get to some of the break-out sessions. There were some who did not agree with comments made by the Secretary of Education.
Melinda reported that a notice of the Annual Conference was scheduled to go out today.

Crisanne asked for approval of the 10/16/08 Minutes. Donna made the motion and Leslie seconded. Motion carried. A discussion was held and agreement reached per Judy’s request that the minutes should not be posted on the OASFAA website until they had been circulated to the EC and Committee Chairs for possible corrections.
Attendance sheets were passed out.

OFFICER REPORTS:

Treasurer’s Report: Ryan West advised that we have another $1400 in revenue that had not yet been posted to his report. He also announced that we have a debit card for our use.
Past President: Leslie said the report she is passing out contains changes to the Policies and Procedures. She has made definitions match what we have actually been doing. Section 4.9.2 on Committee expenses clarifies who registers or not and what expenses will be paid including for guest speakers. Anna asked that Section 4.9.2.1 be amended to read, “…travel and meals may be paid…”. Section 8.3 on the Annual Conference was amended to convey that the interest is to return to Salishan for the conference on a rotating basis and that the results of the 2008 Survey indicated a preference to hold the conference during the normal work week instead of starting on a Sunday. Ryan moved that the changes to the Policies and Procedures be approved. Katy seconded and the motion passed.
Leslie indicated that she will ask the Mentoring Committee to furnish a definition of their Committee.

President-Elect: Donna referred us to her report. She said there were 11 applicants for the scholarship for the Annual Conference and a decision would be made by 12/30/08. She has posted the election results for the new year. The new Executive Council is as follows:

President, Donna Fossum

President-Elect, Patti Brady-Glassman

Past President, Crisanne Werner

Secretary, Michelle Frei

Treasurer, Ryan West

Treasurer-Elect, Karen Fobert
VP, 4 year Public, Nancy Hanscom

VP, 4 year Private, Heather Hall Lewis

VP, 2 year public, Bert Logan

VP, Proprietary, Scott Money

A motion to approve the Committee Chairs for the new year as indicated in the report was made by Leslie and approved by Deanna. Motion carried.
President: Crisanne has submitted her report. She mentioned that she has been thinking about the possibility of having an OAFSAA Ambassador that would travel and meet the new members of OAFSAA and coordinate with Heather. Other opinions discussed the difficulty of the vast geographic region to cover and that perhaps the function could be done by the Executive Council and Committee Chairs. It was pointed out that the President does do a letter of welcome and Heather furnishes new members a brochure about the organization.
Crisanne asked for a contribution to be made in OASFAA’s name to the Dallas Martin endowment. Ryan, Dick, Donna and Judy voiced support. A motion to contribute $500 was made by Kevin and seconded by Katy. Motion passed.

VP Reports: 

Anny announced that she was appointed as Director of Student Finance at Everest, effective 7/1/08.
Kevin reported that he has had a good response from his discussions about mentoring.

Deanna has only had one response and no e-mails from her segment. 
Crisanne asked Dick to read the Action Report which he did. Leslie indicated that Mentoring would continue to be funded as an Ad Hoc Committee until they are formally established and a definition of the committee is formed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

ANNUAL CONFERENCE: 

Melinda reported she has had a loss of committee members because of budgetary and work load issues. She said an agenda is posted and some good speakers have been lined up. She reported there had been some problems with registration on the web but they do not plan to extend the 12/31 deadline. She inquired whether there would be a drawing for a scholarship for the 2010 conference and Crisanne responded, yes. 
Crisanne indicated that she would have the President’s message for the Conference done by December 18th and it would go to Abril by January 5th. It will include all Committee members and their schools and will include a recognition of new and long-time members. The EC breakfast was discussed and agreement was reached to hold it from 8:30-10:30am on Sunday at the Conference. 

A discussion was held about the red vests for Conference Committee members. It was suggested some shopping for less expensive ones be done and that OASFAA begin to store them for re-use each year.

Anna inquired about putting ads in the program and Ryan referred her to Abril and Stacie. It was suggested that maybe we should advertise for FA101 and Summer Drive-In and even though the days are not yet scheduled, we should know the month.

ARCHIVES:
Nil report from Ryan.

Crisanne asked that anyone that had picture from activities throughout the year please get them to Patrick so he can prepare  a slide show for the Conference. Melinda has about 20 with 15 of them from the Summer Drive-In. We will also use some from last year’s 40th Anniversary Conference.

DEVELOPMENT:
Stacie referred us to her report. She indicated we are up to 8 vendors and a policies table. Melinda indicated they plan to put seating in the vendor room once they have a final list of lenders participating.
11:02 Recess 
11:15 Meeting resumed.
MENTORING:
Ryan initiated a discussion on reducing the Mentoring Committee budget from $1000. Melinda suggested that reimbursing members for travel is expensive. Katy said there may be a need for two more meetings. Ryan then moved and Annie seconded to allocate $1000 for the Mentoring budget. Motion passed.
LEGISLATIVE:
In response to an earlier request for information, Susan reported that Senate Bill 1066, sections 9 & 10, will affect state institutions (OUS & OHSU, but not Community Colleges) regarding qualifications for the waiver of tuition. There is no information yet available on how that would be paid for. Deanna asked about the definition of the criteria and Susan said she will continue to look for administrative rules.
Susan indicated there is a PDF posted for the FOTW and FAFSA’s are expected to be available in late December. She said the delays are probably from the late approval of the HEA. A certain amount of time had to be allowed for a comment period and that period did not expire until 12/3/08.
MEMBERSHIP:
An e-mail was sent out regarding the membership count.

OSAC:

Susan is doing an update on Fall Distribution of the OOG. They had projected 35,300 students for Fall and to date there are 37,400. They received the extra $4 million they had requested just last week. Lottery revenue is down and as a state agency they face a 1.2% reduction in their budget. In 2007-2008 there were 181,000 FAFSA’s but as of 12/10/08 there are 192,300 for 2008-2009. OSAC estimates they will need $175 to180 million to keep things the same for 2009-11 but the governor is saying they will only get $163 million. Maximum award amounts will stay at the current level. A Waiting List used to be based on FAFSA filing date; they will probably do the same with some tweaks to set up priorities. They are trying not to reduce awards for Spring but they may have to.
12:00 Adjourned for lunch.

12:30 Meeting resumed.

OUTREACH:
The website is slowly progressing. They are updating the e-mail calendar but it is not working well.

OPB- Vicki says funding from ECMC may not come but they have received $15,000 and OPB wanted $16,000. Judy needs someone to recruit people to man the phones on 1/22/09 at 9pm. Ryan said he may be able to volunteer. Leslie has the handbook. The interview portion will be filmed on 1/13/09. Anna asked if the program would air in Southern Oregon at the same time. Judy said it was being worked on.
SITE SELECTION:
Leslie has 2011 proposals from Salishan and Eugene for both Monday to Wednesday and Wednesday to Friday. Seaside and Salem need past history from us and she will continue to follow-up. She will discuss it with us by phone or e-mail.
SUPPORT STAFF WORKSHOP:
Stacie filled in on the report for the Support Staff Workshop and reported it came in $750 under budget. Many participants gave positive feedback. Jennifer said there were some very good leadership sessions.

TRAINING:
Leslie talked about being the Training Co-Chair next year. She told us of a training program she learned about at the FSA Conference. It includes a module for training High School Counselors. The training is done via a webinar. OASFAA could pick who would be “trainers”. Materials are sent free and the program has a good “follow-up” aspect. Bert Logan was interested in this last year but could not manage to get people involved with it. The cost is minimal and it could help to standardize “Financial Aid Nights” so that a consistent message goes out from our organization. It could also help us give assistance to underserved areas of the state. Anna said it appears to be a good tie-in with Aspire and Trio. Susan asked if there was any conflict with the OUS High School Counselor training. Leslie indicated possibly, to the extent that OUS has moved away from a lot of Financial Aid information in their program.
There was a consensus for Leslie to proceed in her investigation of the training.

1:10pm  Meeting was recessed to go into Executive Session to discuss awards for the Conference.

1:48pm  Leslie moved for adjournment. It was seconded by Ryan and the motion passed.
Submitted by 

Dick Heath

OASFAA Secretary

1/23/09
